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AGENDA 
St Mary's Church, Ferndown Annual General Meeting  

Sunday 22nd April 2018  

 

9am   Short service of Holy Communion in Church   
  (ending by 9.50am) 

9am   Breakfast Church in the Hall   
  (ending by 9.50am) 

10am  ANNUAL MEETING OF PARISHIONERS  

1.   Appointing a clerk to the meeting  
2.   Apologies 
3.   Acceptance of Minutes of meeting held on 7th May 2017 
4.   Matters Arising from the minutes not listed on the agenda 
5.   Election of Churchwardens 

 

10.15am Coffee Time in the Beacon Cafe  

 

10.45am ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING  

1.  Appointing a clerk to the meeting 
 

2.  Apologies  
 

3.     Setting the scene 
 

    Worship - during which children leave for groups 
 

4.     Acceptance of Minutes of meeting held on 7th May 2017 

5.  Matters Arising from the minutes not listed on the agenda 
 

6.  PCC Elections 
 

7.  Acceptance of Welcome Team 
 

8.  Electoral Roll Report 
 

9.  APCM to adopt 2017 independently examined accounts 
 

10. Appointing Independent Examiners of Accounts for 2018 
 

 Worship 
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11. Reports 
a. Written reports in booklet form to be accepted 
b. Any questions or comments on the reports submitted 

 

12. Churchwardens' Response 
 

 Worship, Bible Readings and Sermon 
 

13. Any Other Business 
 (Only written items raised with the Rector by Monday 16th April  
 will be considered) 
 

14. Date for AGM 2019 
 

15. Prayer for church leaders and staff team 
 

 Worship (Children return) 
  

 Final Prayer and Blessing 
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�7�K�H���3�D�U�L�V�K���R�I���)�H�U�Q�G�R�Z�Q�����6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���&�K�X�U�F�K 

Annual General Meeting  

 Sunday 7th May 2017  

Chai rperson  Sarah Pix 

Attendance  89 

Welcome   The 9am service led straight into the AGM at 10.00am. Sarah 
 welcomed the congregation. 

 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF PARISHIONERS  

1. Appointing a clerk to the meeting  
Rachel Jobbins, PCC Secretary, was appointed as clerk to the meeting. She 
was proposed by Steve Collins and seconded by Steward Petrie.  All agreed. 
 

2. Apologies  
Apologies were received from 16 parishioners: Andrew and Carrie Harmer, 
Kathy Troughton, Diane Newton, Ann Hill, Val & Dave Burch, Tracy Nicholls, 
Anne Peel, Graham & Ruth Paisley, Barry & Trish Lomax, David Jobbins, Stan 
& Liz Wood. 
 

3. Attendance Record  
All attendees were asked to sign their names on the sheets that were 
circulated. There were 89 members in attendance. 
 

4. Agreeing Minutes of 24 th April 2016.  
It was agreed by all that the minutes were an accurate record of the meeting 
and were duly signed by Sarah Pix.   Adoption of the minutes was proposed 
by Ron Bignell and seconded by Tony Thornton.  All agreed. 
 

5. Matters arising from the minutes not listed on the agenda  
None. 
 

6. Election of Churchwardens  
Cheryl Jones and Kate Hartley were proposed for a second year of office as 
Church Warden.  Cheryl was proposed by Val Hewson and seconded by Alan 
Field. Kate was proposed by Tracey Nicholls and seconded by Ann Scouse.  
 



 

5 
 

 
 
All were in favour.  Thanks were extended to Cheryl and Kate for their 
enthusiasm and prayerfulness in the role over the last 12 months.  Sarah said 
they are a blessing to the church and to Sarah personally in their service. 
 
Sarah said the terrier, log book and inventory were available for inspection 
should anyone wish to see them. 

The Annual Meeting of Parishioners was closed at 10.10am 

               

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING  

Attendance 238 

1. Appointing a Clerk to the meeting  
Rachel Jobbins was appointed clerk to the meeting. 
 

2. Apologies for absence  
Apologies were received from 17 parishioners: Andrew and Carrie Harmer, 
Kathy Troughton, Diane Newton, Ann Hill, Val & Dave Burch, Tracy 
Nicholls, Anne Peel, Graham & Ruth Paisley, Barry & Trish Lomax, David 
Jobbins, Stan & Liz Wood, Jean Mitchell. 
 
All attendees were asked to sign their names on the sheets that were 
circulated.  
 
Thanks were extended to Tracey, Sandy and Liz for getting the paperwork 
ready. 
 

3. Setting th e scene  
Sarah explained that the APCM was held in the service to keep our focus 
central on God. Today is an opportunity for us to give thanks for all He has 
done over the past year and to look ahead to where God will be taking us 
over the coming year. 
 

4. Minutes of the 24 th April 2016 to be agreed  
It was agreed by all that the minutes were an accurate record of the last 
meeting and they were signed by Sarah Pix.  Adoption of the minutes was 
proposed by Hugh Rossiter and seconded by Geoff Noel.  All agreed. 
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5. Matters arising from the minutes not listed on the agenda  
None. 
 

6. PCC Elections  
Sarah read out the PCC terms of service in which it states that a third of the 
PCC will retire each year.  She explained that this system was introduced 
last year.  She extended her huge thanks to Tony Thornton, Tony Hansford 
and Peter Goldie for their contribution to the PCC and also to Guy Nazarin 
who was retiring from being Deputy Warden.   
 
Sarah read out the remaining terms of office: 
Finance �± Barry Robertson (1 year) 
Child�U�H�Q�¶�V���0�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\���± Ann Scouse (2 years) 
Property & Deanery Synod �± Stewart Petrie (1 year) 
PCC Secretary �± Rachel Jobbins (2 years) 
Worship �± Mike Orman (1 year) 
Community Links & Deanery Synod �± Derek Howshall (1 year) 
 
The following additional members were elected unopposed. 
Mission (in addition to current Deanery Synod) �± Derek White (3 years)  
Proposed by Cheryl Jones, seconded by Rachel Noel 
Youth �± Amelia Caley (3 years)  
Proposed by Mike Orman, seconded by Rachel Jobbins 
 
We still require a representative for Outreach and Sarah asked anyone 
interested to speak to her.  
 
There followed a time of prayer for the new PCC. 
 

7. Acceptance of Welcome Team  
Sarah read out the list of people serving on the Welcome Team (p47 of the 
report booklet) and extended her thanks to everyone who serves. 
Acceptance of the team was unanimously agreed.  
 
Special thanks were extended to Diane French who heads up the Welcome 
Team and to the whole team for all they do to serve us as a church. 
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8. Electoral Roll Report  

Total on Electoral Roll for 2016-2017 = 405 
Of which: 

4 rejoined the church 
10 joined as new members 

 

35 members left the Electoral Roll 
Of which: 
 11 died 

  16 left  
  7 moved away 
  1 incorrect entry 
 
             Average weekly attendance in 2016 was 374 (across all congregations). 

�7�K�L�V���L�V���D�Q���L�Q�F�U�H�D�V�H���R�Q���W�K�H���S�U�H�Y�L�R�X�V���\�H�D�U�¶�V���������� 

�7�K�H�U�H���D�U�H���O�R�W�V���R�I���S�H�R�S�O�H���Z�K�R���D�U�H���U�H�J�X�O�D�U�O�\���D�W�W�H�Q�G�L�Q�J���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���Z�K�R���D�U�H���Q�R�W��
�R�Q���W�K�H���(�O�H�F�W�R�U�D�O���5�R�O�O�����6�D�U�D�K���H�Q�F�R�X�U�D�J�H�G���D�Q�\���Z�K�R���F�R�Q�V�L�G�H�U���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���W�K�H�L�U��
home church to complete a church membership form. 

 

9. APCM to adopt the 2016 independently examined accounts  
The accounts have been independently examined by Paget, Reid & York.  
Adoption of the accounts was proposed by Derek Howshall and seconded by 
Stewart Petrie.  All agreed. 
 
Huge thanks were extended to Barry Robertson, our Treasurer, for all the work 
he has done. Thanks were also extended to Mandy Clark for her assistance 
with Gift Aid and to Barry Hutchings who has taken this over.  Also to Alan 
Field for assisting us with VAT registration and to our office team and 
volunteers for their willingness to be training up in areas of finance.   

 

10. Appointing of Independent Examiners of Accounts for 201 8 
�,�W���Z�D�V���S�U�R�S�R�V�H�G���W�K�D�W���Z�H���D�S�S�R�L�Q�W���3�D�J�H�W�����5�H�L�G���D�Q�G���<�R�U�N���D�J�D�L�Q���I�R�U���W�K�L�V���\�H�D�U�¶�V��
accounts. This was proposed by Ron Bignell and seconded by Valerie 
Rossiter. All agreed. 
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11. Reports  

i) Written reports  
Thanks went to those who had submitted reports.  They were proposed by 
Steve Collins and seconded by Sue Howshall.  Acceptance of the reports 
was unanimous. 
ii) Questio ns relating to the reports  
There were no questions. 
 

12. Churchwardens Response  
Kate Hartley prayed for the Church and the leadership team.  Cheryl Jones 
reported that the Beacon is shining, the youth groups growing, the 
community, schools and the Barrington Centre are welcoming us �± thank 
you Lord! She also extended thanks to Mike Orman for heading up our 
worship, to Sarah Pix and Patches Chabala for their excellent shepherd 
leadership.  She said it has been a privilege for Kate and herself to serve as 
Wardens over the last year and extended additional thanks to the 4 PCC 
member who were stepping down.  
 
Sarah extended her own thanks to all of the congregation who serve, give 
and pray.  She also thanked the retired clergy, Barry Lomax, Ray Forbes 
and Ann Barber.  Special thanks were given to Ann Barber who has 
decided to lay down some of her public duties after so many years.    
 
Thanks were extended to Gary Tyler for his involvement in heading up 
�P�H�Q�¶�V���P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\���I�R�U���W�K�H���O�D�V�W���������\�H�D�U�V���D�Q�G���D�V���D���O�H�D�G�H�U���L�Q���W�K�H���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���Z�R�U�N��
for 22 years.   
 
Sarah also thanked the church wardens for their prayerful, wise counsel 
and support and the staff team for all they do in so many ways.  
 
The terrier, logbook and inventory were available for inspection. 
 

13. AOB 
None 
 

14. AGM Date, 22 nd April 2018  
 

The meeting was closed at 11.45am 
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RECTOR'S REPORT 

Looking back over a year of the life of the Benefice is such a good discipline! It 
enables us to give thanks to God for all that He has done, and all that He has 
brought us through. It helps us to see where He is calling us, and the progress that 
we have made in getting there. It shows us how much we need to fully rely on Him 
for all that lies ahead.  
 
My overwhelming feeling as I look back at 2017 is one of great gratitude. At the 
beginning of the year, I felt that God was asking us to be deeply rooted into Him. 
�7�K�L�V���Z�D�V���U�H�I�O�H�F�W�H�G���L�Q���R�X�U���Y�H�U�V�H���I�R�U���W�K�H���\�H�D�U���D�W���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���� 
 
I pray that out of his glorious riches he may strengthen you with power through his 
Spirit in your inner being, 17 so that Christ may dwell in your hearts through faith. And 
I pray that you, being rooted and established in love, 18 may have power, together 
�Z�L�W�K���D�O�O���W�K�H���/�R�U�G�¶�V���K�R�O�\���S�H�R�S�O�H�����W�R���J�U�D�V�S���K�R�Z���Z�L�G�H���D�Q�G���O�R�Q�J���D�Q�G���K�L�J�K���D�Q�G���G�H�H�S���L�V���W�K�H��
love of Christ Eph. 3: 16 - 18 
 
It was about the kind of work that goes on in winter �± unseen but absolutely 
necessary for healthy growth and fruitfulness in the other seasons.  
 
For me this included the opportunity to take a Sabbatical, for which I am so grateful! 
I did a project considering catalysts to growth in discipleship which I found 
�I�D�V�F�L�Q�D�W�L�Q�J�����E�X�W���Z�K�L�F�K���K�D�V�Q�¶�W���E�H�H�Q���F�R�P�S�O�H�W�H�G���\�H�W�������D�Q�G���Z�H�Q�W���W�R���%�H�W�K�H�O���L�Q���&�D�O�L�I�R�U�Q�L�D��
for a conference, and enjoyed some real quality time with my family over the 
summer holidays. It flew by, but I came back feeling really refreshed in body, mind 
and spirit!  
 
For All Saints, it has been a time of seeking the Lord for fresh vision and identity and 
Everton and Jeanette have settled into ministry there. This has meant that we have 
done less together, but with that important groundwork has been laid, meaning that 
fruitful shared ministry can be established in the future.  
 
�$�W���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���Z�H���K�D�Y�H���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H�G���W�R���H�[�S�O�R�U�H���R�X�U���Y�L�V�L�R�Q���R�I���7�U�D�Q�V�I�R�U�P�D�W�L�R�Q���W�K�U�R�X�J�K��
Jesus, expressed in the different values that inform all of our worship and shared 
life. These values are: 
 

�x Encountering Jesus 
�x We are a people set free 
�x A people of celebration 
�x A people of faith 
�x Kingdom living 

 

�x Equipping the Saints 
�x Loving & serving people 
�x Relational 
�x Praying 
�x A people of the Word and the Spirit 
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We were able to explore these values in greater depth in a teaching series at the 
beginning of the year. Other areas of teaching have included a study of Nehemiah, 
hearing the voice of God, the goodness of God and His kingdom, and our rescue 
from orphans to become heirs.  
 
�2�Q�H���R�I���W�K�H���M�R�\�V���R�I���P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\���D�W���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���L�V���W�R���V�H�H���*�R�G���P�R�Y�L�Q�J���L�Q���W�K�H���G�L�I�I�H�U�H�Q�W��
expressions of worship at our main services. Each of them has a unique flavour but 
each expresses our church family values. It is always a source of joy and 
encouragement to see new faces at all of the services, and wonderful when 
newcomers speak of the warmth of the welcome that they have received. It is so 
important that each one is valued and welcomed as we want to reflect the welcome 
that Jesus offers us. Diane French and her wonderful team of welcomers spearhead 
this ministry, but it truly is an area for which we all have a responsibility. Again, our 
festival/celebration services have often been full to capacity which gives such a 
wonderful opportunity to share the Good News of Jesus in word and deed. My 
prayer is always that as people encounter the Lord, they would be hungry to know 
Him, and want to find out more. We put on an Alpha Course in the autumn which 
was small, but significant.  
 
It has been a blessing to see the Beacon Café continue to prosper as a place of 
ministry and great coffee! It has positively impacted the way in which the community 
�R�I���)�H�U�Q�G�R�Z�Q���Y�L�H�Z���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V�����D�Q�G���J�L�Y�H�V���X�V���O�R�W�V���R�I���J�H�Q�W�O�H���R�X�W�U�H�D�F�K���R�S�S�R�U�W�X�Q�L�W�L�H�V�����7�K�H��
team of volunteers headed up by Paul Craddock are doing a wonderful work, and 
we are immensely grateful for their commitment. We are constantly looking for 
others who have caught the vision to come and share the load �± even if you can 
only offer a couple of hours a week, or as holiday cover. We took the decision in the 
summer to close on Saturdays, as it was proving difficult to find enough people �± 
this decision is up for constant review at PCC. It was a delight to welcome Lauren to 
the team in the autumn, and she has already been a great blessing. She oversaw a 
Christmas craft breakfast for families which was very popular! 
 
One of the areas of ministry that has been very exciting over the past year has been 
our work with children and youth. It has been a delight to welcome Emma Taylor 
and Ann Scouse to the staff team! Mike Orman, Emma and Ann head up a team of 
dedicated lay ministers in discipling our children and young people and growing 
them in faith and numbers. The trip to Soul Survivor in August was a wonderful 
encouragement and a number of our group gave their lives to the Lord. They have 
been encouraging each other in prayer and reading the Bible, and it has been a 
great blessing when younger members of the family have been involved in leading 
our worship. We continue to pray tha�W���W�K�H���/�R�U�G���Z�R�X�O�G���J�U�R�Z���R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���D�Q�G���\�R�X�W�K��
work. 3:16 has continued to thrive, and there have been opportunities to go into 
Ferndown Upper School and QE to deliver the MARS relationship skills training.  
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As you read through this booklet, you will hear many other good news stories about 
what the Lord is doing in Open Doors, and through Pastoral Ministry and in the care 
homes in our town.  
 
�:�H���Z�D�Q�W���W�R���W�K�D�Q�N���*�O�H�Q�Q���6�F�K�R�O�D�U���I�R�U���D�O�O���W�K�D�W���V�K�H���K�D�V���G�R�Q�H���L�Q���O�H�D�G�L�Q�J���W�K�H���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V��
craft group for many years. They undertook projects such as making an altar cloth, 
and creating items to sell for church funds. Glenn has taken the decision that the 
craft group has run its course for the time being �± particularly with the introduction of 
�µ�0�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\���L�Q���:�R�R�O�¶���D�Q�G���Z�L�W�K���7�Xesday painting and the worship painting group running. 
  
We are so grateful to Alan and Helen Field who have been leading our Prayer 
Ministry Team for some time and decided it was time to step down. They have 
handed over to Roger and Abbie Wearn who have been encouraging the team in 
relying on the Holy Spirit, listening to God and praying with faith. I am so thankful 
that we are able to offer this incredibly valuable ministry at our services, and I have 
myself benefitted greatly from having someone to pray with me at various times. Do 
take the opportunity to receive prayer - you won't regret it! 
 
�,���N�Q�R�Z���W�K�D�W���,���G�R�Q�¶�W���Q�H�H�G���W�R���W�H�O�O���\�R�X���K�R�Z���E�O�H�V�V�H�G���Z�H���D�U�H���W�R���K�D�Y�H���V�X�F�K���D���Z�R�Q�G�H�U�I�X�O����
Jesus-loving, gifted, committed staff team. They would all be capable of going 
elsewhere and earning lots more money! But they each feel called to their ministry 
�K�H�U�H�����D�Q�G���W�R���W�K�H���I�D�P�L�O�\���R�I���*�R�G���D�W���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V�����7�K�L�V���F�K�X�U�F�K���L�V���D���Y�H�U�\���H�Q�F�R�X�U�D�J�L�Q�J���S�O�D�F�H��
to serve �± so go out of your way to thank and encourage the team. We are also 
most blessed in our PCC who love the Lord, and put Him first, and who love the 
people of God here. Much of their work is behind the scenes, but it is an honour to 
work with people of wisdom and integrity as we meet each month.  
 
It is impossible to thank everyone for everything in this report, because I have to 
leave a bit of space for all the other reports! But I am grateful to everyone who gets 
involved in a myriad of ways, and who give so generously of money, time and 
�W�D�O�H�Q�W�V�����:�H���D�U�H���*�R�G�¶�V���I�D�P�L�O�\�����:�H���Z�H�U�H���F�U�H�D�W�H�G���W�R��worship Him. There is no higher 
�F�D�O�O�L�Q�J�����+�R�Z���Z�R�Q�G�H�U�I�X�O���W�R���E�H���D���S�D�U�W���R�I���+�L�V���Z�R�U�N���L�Q���W�K�L�V���D�U�H�D�����/�H�W�¶�V���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H���W�R���S�U�D�\��
that we grow in grace, in love and in knowledge, knowing his transforming power at 
work in our lives and communities. 
 
Praise : for the way �W�K�D�W���\�R�X�Q�J���O�L�Y�H�V���D�U�H���E�H�L�Q�J���W�U�D�Q�V�I�R�U�P�H�G���W�K�U�R�X�J�K���R�X�U���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V��
and youth work.  
 
Prayer �����I�R�U���W�K�H���/�R�U�G�¶�V���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�L�Q�J���S�U�R�Y�L�V�L�R�Q���I�R�U���X�V���D�V���D���&�K�X�U�F�K���L�Q���H�Y�H�U�\���Z�D�\�� 
 
Goal : to grow together as the family of God, with each one confident and Spirit-filled 
to play their vital part, and to grow leaders to serve the people of God here. To seek 
the Lord for how we can reach out effectively to Ferndown.  
 

Rev. Sarah Pix  
Rector  
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TEAM VICAR'S  REPORT 

As I look at the APCM report pack and reflect on all that happened in 2017, I am 
overwhelmed by thankfulness and praise to God for His wonders and marvellous 
deeds, and His continued blessings as we seek to serve Him through the ministry of 
this Church. It has been a privilege to be partners with you in the gospel here at St 
Mary's. If a year could be summarised by a word, the word I would give 2017 is 
"FANTASTIC"!  

On A personal note, Zenaida and I are grateful to the LORD for having  added to the 
Chabala Tribe a precious little girl, Twalumba Micaiah Chabala. She has brought us 
so much joy  and we cannot wait to see God's promises fulfilled in her life. We also 
want to thank you all for your support, prayers and encouragement we received from 
you last year. Thank You! 

The areas of ministries I oversee are as follows: 

�x Home groups 
�x Pastoral Care  
�x Outreach to nursing homes 
�x Open Doors and The Lighthouse Club 
�x Discipleship (one-on-one discipleship and Alpha courses) 

 
Of the above , I will focus my report on three ministries: Home groups, nursing 
homes and The Alpha Course as other ministries above have their own reports in 
this booklet. 

Home Groups  
We currently have 23 home groups, which meet weekly or fortnightly. We see home 
groups to be at the heart of church life and we encourage as many as possible to be 
part of a home group. Home groups are where we can grow together in friendship 
with God and with one another. We do recognise that we have not been quick as we 
would like in finding a home group  for those who wish to join one. So to help with 
this I have asked Diane French, to work alongside Liz Howard and I, to be the 
contact person to point you to a home group and then send your name to Liz 
Howard  who is our  Home group Coordinator. We hope this will quicken the process 
of those wishing to join a home group. Diane heads up our welcome ministry. 
 
Last year, we had two Home Group leaders' meetings with different themes. At the 
first meeting we undertook a review of our home group strategy and the materials 
we were using in our home groups. The second meeting was an opportunity for  
fellowship and prayer for one another. Please continue to remember all home group 
leaders in your prayers for God's supernatural grace and wisdom as we trust God 
for greater things this year. 
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Nursing  Home Ministry  
We have  connections with five nursing homes in Ferndown and a dedicated team 
from St Mary's minister there on a monthly basis. They share the love of Jesus 
Christ with the elderly and provide support and encouragement by regular visits. 
Pray that the Lord will call more people to this powerful ministry. On Mothering 
Sunday this year, we took some flowers to one of these nursing homes. Our prayer 
for next year is to do that in all five nursing homes . Please pray that our relationship 
with our five nursing homes go from strength to strength. 
 
The Alpha  Course  
We ran an Alpha Course last year starting from 26th  September to 5th  December. It 
was a joy to have about 13 people attend the course with different home groups 
preparing the meals each week. At the end of the course, about seven people  
committed themselves to join a new home group for new Christians which Tony and 
Margaret Moore lead. Please pray for each member of this home group to love God 
and grow in Him. 
 
Rev Patches Chabala 
Team Vicar 
               

 
CHURCHWARDENS REPORT 

Praise  
For another year of Gods goodness!  He has shown this to us as a church family 
again and again. For so many people who care & give their time & talents for His 
�.�L�Q�J�G�R�P���Z�R�U�N���K�H�U�H���D�W���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���������)�R�U���7�U�D�F�H�\, our Operations Manager, and our 
office team, whose excellent administrative work enables the smooth running of the 
whole site. For Paul Craddock and Lauren Seward's abundant enthusiasm in 
running the Beacon Cafe and ensuring everyone knows they are welcome. For our 
Verger, Joan Paling, who continues her mostly behind the scenes work, quietly & 
faithfully. For Barry Robertson who administers all our finances, a huge thank you. 
And for our wonderful Jesus focused Clergy: Sarah and Patches, our �&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V��
Pastors: Emma and Ann, & for Mike our Worship and Youth Pastor. We are truly 
blest!  
 
Prayer  
Kate and I love sharing and praying with Sarah, and count it an enormous privilege.  
We encourage you to pray fervently for our clergy. We are so very blest to have 
Sarah & Patches, & urge you to cover them & their families in prayer in Jesus' name 
�U�H�J�X�O�D�U�O�\���D�V���+�H���O�H�D�G�V���\�R�X�����:�H���Q�H�H�G���W�R���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H���µ�S�U�D�\�H�U���F�R�Y�H�U�L�Q�J�¶���H�D�F�K���R�W�K�H�U���D�V��a 
church family. Pray for those who lead, and for every area of Kingdom Work. The 
enemy wants to dismantle distract & distort the Father's work & His workers. 
Hallelujah, �K�H���Z�R�Q�¶�W���Z�L�Q�������%�H�F�D�X�V�H���R�I Jesus we continue to stand, and our Great 
�*�R�G���K�D�V���S�U�R�P�L�V�H�G���W�K�H���J�D�W�H�V���R�I���K�H�O�O���Z�L�O�O���Q�R�W���S�U�H�Y�D�L�O�����6�R���O�H�W�¶�V���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H���W�R���S�U�D�\���I�H�U�Y�H�Q�W�O�\��
faithful prayers!  
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Goal  
To keep our eyes on Jesus.  To keep our hearts in tune with our Father's. To keep 
meeting together; encouraging one another. (Heb 10 v 25)   Retaining a deep desire 
�W�R���E�H���L�Q���+�L�V���3�U�H�V�H�Q�F�H�����K�H�D�U���+�L�V���Y�R�L�F�H���	���N�Q�R�Z���+�L�V���J�R�R�G�Q�H�V�V�«�Z�H�¶�O�O���E�H���V�X�U�H���W�R���E�H���R�Q��
track, facing the right way, journeying with Him! God bless you all!  
 
Cheryl Jones & Kate Hartley  
Church Wardens   

               

PROCEEDINGS OF THE PCC 

The PCC continue to meet monthly and there have also been several prayer 
meetings and the annual PCC away day at home (!) where we discussed the subject 
�R�I���µ�)�D�P�L�O�\�¶. 

We continue to discuss all aspects of the life of the church and the Beacon features 
�D�V���D���U�H�J�X�O�D�U���L�W�H�P���R�Q���W�K�H���D�J�H�Q�G�D�����:�H���V�W�U�L�Y�H���W�R���V�H�H�N���*�R�G�¶�V���Z�L�O�O���D�Q�G���G�L�U�H�F�W�L�R�Q���L�Q���W�K�H��
decisions we make and are so thankful for His continued provision for us in so many 
ways. 

This year we would like to say a huge thank you to Barry Robertson and Stewart 
Petrie who will be stepping down from their roles on the PCC.   

 
Rachel Jobbins 
PCC Secretary 
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Detailed Statement of Financial Activities 1/3  
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Detailed Stat ement of Financial Activities 2/3  
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Detailed Statement of Financial Activities 3/3 
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CHURCH ADMINISTRATION 
 

"And let us run with perseverance the race marked out for us,   

fixing our eyes on Jesus, the pioneer and perfecter of faith."  
Hebrew 12: 1-2 

 
There is never a dull moment in the Church Office at St Mary's! Every day is varied 
and there is always plenty to do behind the scenes to make sure that things run 
smoothly on site throughout the week as well as on Sundays. The aim of church 
admin though is never to maintain the status quo but to support St Mary's vision for 
growth in every area of ministry. 
 
Since the end of 2015 we have seen our footfall from room hire alone more than 
triple which reflects how our facilities are being used by so many more groups in our 
community. It has been very encouraging building relationships with our visitors and 
hearing how much they enjoy coming to St Mary's, often noting that there is 
something different here - we all know that's Jesus! This increase in footfall has 
meant a substantial increase in the administrative time needed to deal with 
enquiries, bookings, room set ups, invoicing, payment processing and reconciliation. 
I would like to that this opportunity to say a huge "Thank You" to Sandy King and 
Barry Robertson who have worked incredibly hard this past year to bring our 
systems up to speed so that we can deal with this increased workload. 
 
The Beacon Cafe continues to prove very popular with visitors, many of whom have 
become regulars and it is wonderful seeing St Mary's folks bringing non-church 
friends - the first step for many, we pray, on what will be a journey towards faith in 
Jesus. It was great to welcome Lauren Seward to the staff team and we really enjoy 
working with Paul and Lauren to ensure the efficient day-to-day running of the cafe, 
particularly coordinating the rota for our fantastic volunteers - a big "Thank You" to 
Liz Howard for keeping on top of this ongoing task.  
 
Last year we provided admin support to help with the Alpha course, marriage 
preparation day, fete on the field, baptism preparation courses, Christmas outreach 
events and special services. This was of course on top of the "normal" admin for our 
weekly services and activities, church and cafe rotas, weddings, funerals, 
thanksgivings & baptisms, safeguarding, finance, fabric, publicity and church 
communications - as well as being the first point of contact for many church visitors.  
 
I would like to say a huge "Thank You" to Val Hewson, Chris Robertson, Ruth 
Paisley, Penny Brown, Ron Bignell and Rosemary Froud who all volunteer in the 
office on a weekly basis to help us with various admin tasks. They are a joy to work 
with and we greatly value their support.  
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It is such a blessing being part of a mutually supportive staff team and I would like to 
thank Sandy and Liz in particular for all their hard work, dedication and for making 
the office such a happy place to work. My thanks also go to Barry Robertson, who 
has worked tirelessly on the church finances and with us as a team to ensure that 
this important area of church life runs smoothly.  
 
Over the past few months I have been looking into church management software 
solutions to help improve our administrative and communication systems. Church 
Suite has been implemented by a number of local churches who have unanimously 
found it an invaluable admin tool and the PCC has given me the go-ahead to 
implement this at St Mary's - so exciting times are ahead! Watch this space... 
 
Praise  - Please join us in giving thanks to God for his continual faithfulness and 
provision and especially for bringing in so many people through our doors. 
 
Prayer  - Please pray for us as a team, that we will continue to work well together 
and that we will be equipped for ongoing growth and to run the race with 
perseverance! 
 
Goal  - To develop our systems to more efficiently support the ministries of the 
church and to improve communications both internally and externally. 
 
               
 

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY  

Under 5`s Ministry  

Praise:  What a joy and blessing to serve such special and amazing group of  
children and families in our community. God is at work and on the move in 
Ferndown. Please do continue to pray into the lives of all the special people we 
have the privilege to meet over the busy week. Many families taste and see how 
great our God is, through Sparkles, Toddlers, The Well , Sunday mornings, and 
even over a cup of coffee in the Beacon. I constantly give thanks to our church 
family who commit and minister to all these different families, do pray for them. 

In our rapidly changing world, many families continue to experience many different, 
and sometimes life changing situations. And my prayer is that these little people in 
particular, experience the love of Jesus in every circumstance until they overflow 
with joy, as they bed down into a relationship with Jesus. As their roots go deeper, I 
pray they will witness the never giving up, never stopping, always and forever love 
of Jesus. A big thank you to our wonderful staff team for all their support and 
encouragement. 
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Prayer:  Do pray for the families, and the team as we pray and prepare as we are 
guided by the Holy Spirit for each ministry. The majority of under 5`s continue to 
attend Breakfast Church, and as Family they are growing. Sparkles and Toddlers 
continues to be blessed. New families are attending The Well on a Monday morning. 
And what a joy to be part of the Baptism Course, and meet new families as they 
encounter Jesus and prepare for Thanksgiving, Dedication or Baptism. Please do 
encourage small groups to pray for all these ministries. The New Start programme 
has been running for two years now, as it welcomes new families into Hampreston 
School, and some families now attend St Mary`s during the week for many ministry 
areas, and of course Breakfast Church.   

Goal:  For families to be blessed and find transformation through Jesus in the year 
ahead. 

�³���7�K�H���/�R�U�G���Z�L�O�O���J�X�L�G�H���\�R�X���D�O�Z�D�\�V���«�«���\�R�X���Z�L�O�O���E�H���O�L�N�H���D���Z�H�O�O���Z�D�W�H�U�H�G���J�D�U�G�H�Q�����O�L�N�H���D��
�V�S�U�L�Q�J���Z�K�R���Z�D�W�H�U�V���Q�H�Y�H�U���I�D�L�O���³�����,�V�D�L�D�K������������ 

Over 5's Ministry  

Many of our Church family serv�H���L�Q���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�L�H�V���D�W���6�W�����0�D�U�\�¶�V���D�Q�G���Z�H���D�U�H���V�R��
thankful for your help. With your help and dedication we are able to teach and 
minister to the children and young people that God has placed in our care at 
Church, as well as minister to their families and those who might come as guests. 

Over the past year we have been encouraging the children to think and pray about 
what our time together looks like on a Sunday morning. We have discovered that 
they like meeting as a large group of different ages and abilities. They feel it gives 
them a sense of being a family and the older children are enjoying helping and 
supporting the younger children. With this in mind we will be launching three new 
groups at the end of April. 

We will have two main groups on Sunday; Flame age 3 to yr 3 and Recharge  yr 4 
up to yr 8. Powerhouse will be the last Sunday of every month (previously Platform) 
�S�O�H�D�V�H���V�H�H���W�K�H���D�U�W�L�F�O�H���L�Q���$�S�U�L�O�¶�V���6�S�R�W�O�L�J�K�W���I�R�U���P�R�U�H���G�H�W�D�L�O�V���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�L�V���J�U�R�X�S�� 

G-Force  
This group is on Thursday evenings for years 4, 5 and 6 and is structured as follows: 

5:45 Register followed by free play. Craft activity available linked to the bible story. 
6:10 Bible story, video and talk 
6:25 Tuck 
6:45 Team game  
7:00 Home-time 
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The children engage well with the bible slot and we allow space for them to ask and 
answer questions at the end and think about how they can apply these lessons to 
their life.  

We have had opportunities to pray for each other and people we know and children 
have started to approach me asking for prayer. During the craft activity we have an 
opportunity to talk about the story and any other interest that arises during this time. 
Going into Ferndown Middle School has helped develop and build on our 
relationship with some of these children.  

Breakfast Church  

Breakfast Church continues to thrive and we have had a recent influx of families 
through the Baptism Course; they are forming good friendships with each other and 
are beginning to access other groups at Church with their children. Many families 
who attend Breakfast Church are also in Home Groups and are visibly growing in 
�W�K�H�L�U���I�D�L�W�K�����2�Q�H���'�D�G���V�W�D�W�H�G�����µ�,���Z�R�U�N���O�R�Q�J���K�R�X�U�V���D�O�O���Z�H�H�N���D�Q�G���V�R�P�H�W�L�P�H�V���J�H�W���K�R�P�H���W�R��
find my children are already in bed. Breakfast Church is something we can do 
together and enjoy as a whole f�D�P�L�O�\���¶�� 

�&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���$�W�W�H�Q�G�D�Q�F�H 

 Weekly 
average  

Monthly 
average  

Termly average  

�&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V��
groups Sunday 
Morning  

15  60 240 

Breakfast 
Church  

18  72 288 

G-Force  30  120 480 

 

We will continue to evaluate over the coming year and improve different aspects of 
�W�K�H���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\���L�Q���R�U�G�H�U���W�R���J�L�Y�H���*�R�G���R�X�U���E�H�V�W���D�Q�G���J�L�Y�H���+�L�P���W�K�H���J�O�R�U�\���L�Q���D�O�O���Z�H��
do. 

I look forward to serving along with you and blessing the children God has so 
graciously put in our care. 

With blessings, 

Emma Taylor and Ann Scouse, Children's Ministry Team 
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

Where do we start?! It is so exciting to see God working in the lives of the young 
�S�H�R�S�O�H���D�W���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���D�Q�G���L�Q���Z�L�G�H�U���)�H�U�Q�G�R�Z�Q�����+�H�U�H���L�V���D���O�L�W�W�O�H���E�U�H�D�N�G�R�Z�Q���R�I���Z�K�D�W���L�V��
�J�R�L�Q�J���R�Q�����R�Q���D�Q���µ�H�Y�H�Q�W�¶���E�D�V�L�V�� 

Sundays  

During the last year we changed the name of our Sunday youth sessions from 
�µ�&�<�)�$�¶���W�R���µ�6�R�X�O�¶�����6�R�X�O���P�H�H�W���S�U�H�G�R�P�L�Q�D�W�H�O�\���R�Q���6�X�Q�G�D�\���H�Y�H�Q�L�Q�J�V�����'�X�U�L�Q�J���D���W�\�S�L�F�D�O��
�V�H�V�V�L�R�Q���Z�H���Z�L�O�O���K�D�Y�H���D���W�K�H�P�H���U�H�O�H�Y�D�Q�W���W�R���\�R�X�Q�J���S�H�R�S�O�H�V�¶���O�L�Y�H�V���D�Q�G���Z�L�O�O���K�D�Y�H���D���E�L�E�O�H��
study, discussion, a form of worship (whether through music, a song, writing 
�V�R�P�H�W�K�L�Q�J���W�R���K�D�Q�J���R�Q���D���µ�W�K�D�Q�N���\�R�X���W�U�H�H�¶���R�U���Z�K�D�W�H�Y�H�U�������:�H���D�O�V�R���K�D�Y�H���D���W�L�P�H���R�I��
prayer. Over the last year the young people have become much more confident in 
praying in the group and for one another. They regularly share things they would like 
prayer for, either for themselves or for their friends. We have around 23 regular 
attendees for these sessions. We have also been trying to encourage our young 
people to become involved more regularly in church. Three or four are there most 
Sunday mornings at Breakfast Church and/or 1045, often helping with sound and 
�Y�L�V�L�R�Q���D�Q�G���K�H�O�S�L�Q�J���(�P�P�D���Z�L�W�K���W�K�H���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���J�U�R�X�S�V�����2�X�U���\�R�X�Q�J���S�H�R�S�O�H���D�O�V�R��
�U�H�J�X�O�D�U�O�\���K�H�O�S���W�R���O�H�D�G���Z�R�U�V�K�L�S���D�W���W�K�H�������������V�H�U�Y�L�F�H�����:�H�¶�Y�H���D�O�V�R���K�D�G���V�R�P�H���\�R�X�W�K���O�H�G��
services over the last year at Hungry and 1045. We run regular socials with activities 
ranging from picnics, silly games nights, quiz and film nights, bowling, water park. 

Youth Alpha  

This past term we have run Youth Alpha. The young people have been great at 
inviting their friends along to this. We have over 30 on the course, 8 of whom are not 
�\�H�W���&�K�U�L�V�W�L�D�Q�V�����:�H���D�O�V�R���K�D�Y�H���D���F�R�X�S�O�H���R�I���R�X�U���P�R�U�H���µ�P�D�W�X�U�H���L�Q���I�D�L�W�K�¶���P�H�P�E�H�U�V���R�I���W�K�H��
group involved in helping run the course - leading small groups and meeting to pray 
before the sessions. We are also encouraging our young people to try out the gifts 
God has given them - by involvement in services, leading sessions/bible studies, 
praying for people, etc. 

3:16 

�'�X�U�L�Q�J���W�H�U�P���W�L�P�H���Z�H���U�X�Q���D���Z�H�H�N�O�\���\�R�X�W�K���Q�L�J�K�W���I�R�U���V�F�K�R�R�O���\�H�D�U�����������$�W���L�W�¶�V���S�H�D�N�����M�X�V�W��
over a year ago, we were getting around 50-80 people. However, since then Riffs 
youth club in Ferndown has been reopened by the council which has seen a drop in 
numbers for 3:16. But this is actually a positive thing. We now have around 35-40 
attending 3:16 each week which is a much better number to get to know and have 
some decent conversations with. The drop in numbers has also taken the pressure 
off the 3:16 team slightly. Just after Christmas we almost had to put 3:16 on hold as 
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a number of our volunteers had to step down since they started helping a year ago 
which left us with very few people to run sessions. Since asking for more help in the 
Sunday services we have 3 more people who now help (on a monthly basis) but we 
do still need more help if we are to make it run effectively. Some of our Soul youth 
group also help at 3:16 - running the cafe, tech set up and clear up at the end of the 
night. We also have a leader and some of our young people available to pray with 
anyone who wants it and we have seen some really encouraging answers to prayer 
during 3:16 sessions! A great testimony as around 3/4 of 3:16 attendees have no 
contact with church otherwise. We vary activities from week to week. Some of the 
highlights of the last few months include a UV disco, BBQ, inflatables, pizza making. 
In future sessions we hope to be able to bring in people from the wider church who 
�P�L�J�K�W���E�H���D�E�O�H���W�R���R�I�I�H�U���D���µ�V�N�L�O�O�¶���R�U���V�R�P�H���W�K�L�Q�J���W�K�H�\���F�R�X�O�G���W�H�D�F�K���W�R���D���J�U�R�X�S�����H�J���N�Q�L�W�W�L�Q�J��
���L�W�¶�V���D�F�W�X�D�O�O�\���T�X�L�W�H���µ�F�R�R�O�¶���Q�R�Z���������F�D�U���P�H�F�K�D�Q�L�F�V�����F�Roking, etc). 

Soul Survivor  

Last summer we took 27 young people to Soul Survivor (some of whom came after 
hearing about it at 3:16). During that week 6 of our group gave their lives to Jesus 
and are still going strong with him now, praise God! Soul Survivor festivals have 
relocated to Peterborough, which has added complications and greater costs to our 
trips. We are very grateful to many generous contributions from memb ers of St 
�0�D�U�\�¶�V���W�R�Z�D�U�G�V���R�X�U���W�U�D�Q�V�S�R�U�W���F�R�V�W�V�����:�H���K�D�G���V�R�P�H���Y�H�U�\���J�H�Q�H�U�R�X�V���L�Q�G�L�Y�L�G�X�D�O��
donations and also many through the Bake Off event so kindly put on by Paul and 
Kate Hartley and Steve Collins. We are taking an even larger group in August 2018 
and will be looking to do a couple more fundraising events to help with some of the 
costs. We also have an amazing team of youth leaders (Paul and Kate Hartley, 
James and Robbie-Ann Loader, Faby Orman and Emma Taylor) who give up a 
week of their annual leave and at their own expense come and support our young 
people at Soul Survivor. We are truly blessed to have such a dedicated and 
committed team who support, encourage and lead our young people not just at Soul 
Survivor but on a weekly (often twice weekly!) basis. 

 

Schools  

We continue to take regular assemblies at Ferndown Middle school. We have grown 
our assembly team to 4 (Tony Thornton, Emma Taylor, Miriam Biggs (United 
Church), Mike Orman). This has enabled us to deliver dynamic assemblies in a 
variety of different ways. 
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We also continue to partner with the MARS relationship skills organisation, regularly 
running workshops at Ferndown Upper School for years 9, 10 and 11. I present from 
the front along with a dedicated MARS worker but of the 20 small group leaders we 
�W�D�N�H���L�Q���I�R�U���H�D�F�K���V�H�V�V�L�R�Q���D�U�R�X�Q�G���K�D�O�I�����D�U�H���I�U�R�P���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���R�U���+�D�P�S�U�H�V�W�R�Q�����:�H���K�D�Y�H��
also been able to establish some links with the RS (Religious Studies) department at 
FUS. Sarah Pix and I met with a group of Year 10 RS students and their teachers in 
the summer term to answer questions they had about what Christians believe on a 
whole range of ethical and moral issues.  

We are really encouraged with what God is doing in and through our young people 
and to see them growing and stepping out in their faith - �Z�K�H�W�K�H�U���L�W�¶�V���X�V�L�Q�J���D���J�L�I�W���*�R�G��
has given them, inviting a friend to church or Alpha, or praying for each other. Most 
�Z�H�H�N�V���W�K�H�\���F�R�P�H���Z�L�W�K���W�H�V�W�L�P�R�Q�L�H�V���R�I���K�R�Z���W�K�H�\�¶�Y�H���K�D�G���D�Q���R�S�S�R�U�W�X�Q�L�W�\���W�R���S�U�D�\���I�R�U���D��
friend at school, tell someone about Jesus or share a bible verse God has given 
�W�K�H�P���R�U���D���Z�D�\���W�K�D�W���W�K�H�\�¶�Y�H���V�H�H�Q���*�R�G���D�W���Z�R�U�N���L�Q���W�K�H�L�U���O�L�Y�H�V�� 

Mike Orman 

               

THE BEACON CAFÉ  

Café life - wow another year has flown by so quickly! So many new faces have 
found our community hub in the middle of Ferndown, and so many familiar faces are 
still dropping in to chat, drink great coffee, munch on the occasional sandwich, cake 
or some other treat and enjoy the presence of Jesus our saviour, through the 
ministry of the incredible servant-hearted volunteers and church family. As we have 
increased in busyness it became clear that we needed to recruit another member of 
staff to ensure the efficient day-to-day running of the cafe. Charlotte Law joined us 
for a period of six months and left to start a college course in August. Later in the 
year we welcomed Lauren Seward as a permanent member of staff and it has been 
great having her on the team.  
 
As I reflect on what God has done this year firstly, we give praise to Jesus. Without 
�-�H�V�X�V���W�K�H���%�H�D�F�R�Q���Z�R�X�O�G�Q�¶�W���H�[�L�V�W�����Z�L�W�K�R�X�W���+�L�V���W�R�X�F�K���L�Q���R�X�U���O�L�Y�H�V���U�H�I�O�H�F�W�L�Q�J���L�Q���W�K�H���F�D�I�p��
community, there would be no life changing experiences. So many customers just 
love to come to the café  because of the peace they find there. We have had 
customers come on the Alpha Course this last year, and customers finding a 
shoulder to cry on, a word of prayer given here and there and the ministry of 
volunteers willing to listen. 
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Secondly, we continue to pray. Prayer has to be the bedrock of the café ministry as 
we continue to minister in Jesus name in the café. Would you pray that God 
continues to give us opportunities to speak into people's lives, to pray for customers 
in the safe environment that the Beacon provides, and that God continues to use the 
café as a opening for new people to find a home at St Mary's and a lasting 
relationship with Jesus as Lord and Saviour. 
 
Thirdly, we look forward to new opportunities/goals for the café. I would like to see 
other churches and Christian ministries take advantage of the beautiful resource 
God has given us, so that we can be a blessing to them, through conferencing, 
church family days, Christian based music and comedy events. 
 
Lastly, without the blessing of our amazing volunteer team the Beacon Café ministry 
would be almost impossible. Please continue to ask God where you can serve in St 
Mary's as we seek transformation through Jesus.  
 
Paul Craddock  
Beacon Cafe Manager 
 
               

 
BOOKSTALL  

 
�,�W�¶�V always interesting to look at the books on offer at Keith Jones and to make a 
selection for the Church bookstall each month. 
 
Praise God for those authors bringing the word of God to us in different ways and for 
the inspiration it gives us all attempting to walk in �-�H�V�X�V�¶  footsteps. 
 
Prayer for the coming year - monthly sales continue to be quite low, as there is 
competition with cheaper books online, I assume - so pray for the way forward. 
 
Goal for the next year - to keep the Bookstall stocked with helpful and reasonably-
priced books. 
 
Gina Petrie 
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                                               COMMUNITY LINKS 
 
As the Chairman of the Bus Stop Club I am fully aware of the sort of challenges that 
the most disadvantaged families in our area face.  Our major effort is as the East 
Dorset CAP Debt Centre where we currently have over a dozen clients on the 
journey to becoming debt-free.  In almost 4 years since opening we have seen 10 
clients achieve that goal with some of them giving their lives to Christ!  For this we 
give Him Praise .  In addition we periodically provide the CAP Money course to help 
anyone to budget and live within their financial means.  Susan, our project manager, 
devotes the majority of her effort to supporting individuals through our SOS 
Ferndown course which helps attendees to deal with historic child abuse or trauma.  
As a trainer for Mental Health First Aid UK, she is running courses covering the 
range of mental ill-health issues which is particularly relevant for volunteers or 
workers in a pastoral context. 

I have a good relationship with Cathy Lugg, the current mayor, and Steve Lugg, the 
mayor elect, and I keep a close eye on the workings of the Town Council.  As a 
Police Support Volunteer I meet a wide range of residents in the police community 
office in the Barrington Centre and am a Neighbourhood Watch street co-ordinator.   

I have recently agreed to act as a representative for all the local churches on the 
Ferndown Conversation Steering Group which includes key community stakeholders 
from the Statutory, Voluntary and Community sectors, as well as the local business 
sector.  The aim is to identify what is happening in our community, linking where 
possible and identifying where there might be overlaps, duplication or gaps in 
provision.  Pramacare are heading up this initiative.  Please Pray for this to be 
fruitful. 

We are fortunate as the parish church of Ferndown to be recognised as a valuable 
asset for the community with the Beacon Centre and Cafe being a particular 
blessing for all.  Our Goal  is to play a major part in these local activities. 

Derek Howshall 
PCC Community Links 
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CRAFT GROUP 

The Craft Group started in 1990 to �P�D�N�H���E�D�Q�Q�H�U�V���I�R�U���'�L�F�N���/�X�W�K�H�U�¶�V���I�L�U�V�W���(�D�V�W�H�U��
�3�D�U�D�G�H���Z�K�H�Q���K�H���M�R�L�Q�H�G���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V�������:�H���W�K�H�Q���K�D�G���R�Y�H�U���W�K�L�U�W�\���P�H�P�E�H�U�V���D�Q�G���K�D�Y�H��
continued to make a variety of items over the twenty eight years since then.  We 
used to have demonstrations each time we met of many different crafts and have 
always been available to sell our items at church events to raise funds for various 
causes, especially the Beacon P�U�R�M�H�F�W���D�Q�G���6�L�P�R�Q���D�Q�G���6�X�H���0�R�U�J�D�Q�¶�V���Z�R�U�N���L�Q��
Uganda. 
 
We have declined in number over the years and have been very few recently but 
always enjoying what we have been able to do.  We have not had too many 
opportunities to sell our stock, usually three Lighthouse Club events per year, the 
Flower A�U�U�D�Q�J�H�U�V�¶��Coffee M�R�U�Q�L�Q�J���D�Q�G���W�K�H���0�R�W�K�H�U�¶�V���8�Q�L�R�Q���&�U�H�D�P���7�H�D�� 
 
This year we have raised over £500 from sales events, doing clothing/soft 
furnishing repairs and alterations, e-bay sales of crocheted handbags and making 
special greeting cards. 
 
Sadly we now feel the time is right to close down the Craft Group and we have 
had our final meeting in March and done our last stall at the Lighthouse Club.  
We have given over twenty knitted garments to be sent to Syria, our store of 
fabric to Ferndown Middle School and have a few items still to find homes for. 
 
I am sure the Craft Group ladies will still continue to use their gifts on an 
individual basis and I wish to thank them so very much for all they have done 
over the years.  I personally am happy to continue doing clothing 
�D�O�W�H�U�D�W�L�R�Q�V���U�H�S�D�L�U�V�����W�R���F�R�P�S�O�H�W�H���S�H�R�S�O�H�¶�V���X�Q�I�L�Q�L�V�K�H�G���N�Q�L�W�W�L�Q�J���V�H�Z�L�Q�J���H�P�Eroidery/ 
cross-stitch projects and to bring along to church events my knitted garments and 
greeting cards if asked to do so.  (Please contact me via the office.) 
 
Glen Schollar 
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DEANERY SYNOD 

Wimborne Deanery Synod meets three times each year usually in March, June and 
November with clergy and lay representatives from the 16 parishes/benefices in the 
deanery.  Its Goal  is to act as a channel for communication between parishes and 
the Diocesan Synod.  It considers matters concerning the Church of England and 
can raise matters for consideration at the diocesan synod which has membership 
from the bishops, clergy and lay from the 19 deaneries in the diocese.  Each 
parish/benefice is entitled to appoint a number of representatives based on the size 
of its electoral roll.  We give Praise  and thanks for those who have freely given their 
time and talents to this work. 

At the November 2017 meeting, held at Corfe Mullen, we received an update on the 
Deanery Plan 2020 majoring on our outreach to new communities resulting from the 
new and planned housing developments in our area.  We Pray for churches to 
engage with planners and developers in their local area to influence the shape of 
our communities for the future.  Gillian Clarke, Lay Chair, made a plea for all 
parishes to register on-line for Eco Church to enable the diocese to become an Eco 
Diocese, particularly as Bishop Nicholas is the Church of England lead bishop on 
the Environment and Climate Change.   We also received an excellent presentation 
on The Bible Society from Rev Sandra Tebbutt.  The Rural Dean, Rev Andrew 
Rowland, reinforced the message that new Safeguarding guidelines and policies are 
now an essential element of what we do. 

As a member of diocesan synod, I report on the proceedings and decisions made 
there to deanery synod.  I am a member of the Deanery Synod Standing Committee 
which sets the agenda and have just taken over as Deanery Treasurer from Muriel 
Jacobs who has held the post for over 20 years.  I can assure you I do not intend to 
match her record!! 

Derek Howshall 
Deanery Synod Representative 
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DIOCESAN SYNOD 

The Salisbury Diocesan Synod meets three times a year with representatives from 
the 19 deaneries and consists of three houses; bishops, clergy and the laity.  During 
the current triennium, since November 2015, the following topics have been 
covered: 

�x General Synod feedback and interaction 
�x Trends in vocations �± rural ministry and mission and training 
�x Vocations work (including associate ministry) 
�x Rural church recommendations 
�x How to grow small and isolated parishes 
�x �'�H�E�D�W�H���R�Q���³�)�H�V�W�L�Y�D�O���&�K�X�U�F�K�H�V�´���± helping parishes to survive but in a different 

manner �± part of our Church buildings policy 
�x Stories of action and hope; sharing of good news and good practice 
�x Long term strategy of the diocese 
�x Progress reports on Diocesan Vision and Action Plan 
�x How to help refugees 
�x Clergy stress and well-being 
�x Climate change conference outcomes 
�x A policy to address new housing developments 

At the latest Synod on the 17th February 2018, we focussed on Children, Young 
People and Social Justice. 

Children and Young People     

�6�L�U���$�O���$�\�Q�V�O�H�\���*�U�H�H�Q�����I�R�U�P�H�U���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���&�R�P�P�L�V�V�L�R�Q�H�U���I�R�U���(�Q�J�O�D�Q�G�����O�H�G���W�K�H��
�S�U�H�V�H�Q�W�D�W�L�R�Q���V�X�S�S�R�U�W�H�G���E�\���D���V�P�D�O�O���W�H�D�P���I�U�R�P���7�K�H���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���6�R�F�L�H�W�\�������+�H���D�V�N�H�G��
Synod why the nurture of children and young people should not be considered 
�H�Y�H�U�\�R�Q�H�¶�V���E�X�V�L�Q�H�V�V���L�Q���W�K�H���G�L�R�F�H�V�H�������+�H���R�E�V�H�U�Y�H�G���W�K�D�W���W�K�H���V�L�W�X�D�W�L�R�Q���I�R�U���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���L�Q��
this country is getting worse and wondered why our society does not care for the 
�F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q���R�I���R�W�K�H�U�V�������+�H���T�X�R�W�H�G���D�Q���$�I�U�L�F�D�Q���S�U�R�Y�H�U�E�����³�,�W���W�D�N�H�V���D���Z�K�Rle village to raise a 
�F�K�L�O�G�´���� 

Sir Al recommended T�K�H���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���6�R�F�L�H�W�\���³�*�R�R�G���&�K�L�O�G�K�R�R�G���5�H�S�R�U�W�����������´���D�Q�G���W�K�H��
�%�0�$���U�H�S�R�U�W���³�*�U�R�Z�L�Q�J���8�S���L�Q���W�K�H���8�.���W�R�G�D�\�´���D�Q�G���T�X�H�V�W�L�R�Q�H�G���Z�K�H�W�K�H�U���W�K�H���6�\�Q�R�G�����'�%�)����
DBE, clergy and parishes are fully aligned to improve this situation.  Mr Phil Raws, 
Senior Researcher at T�K�H���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���6�R�F�L�H�W�\�����R�X�W�O�L�Q�H�G���U�H�V�H�D�U�F�K���I�L�Q�G�L�Q�J�V���D�Q�G���W�K�H��
work being done by the society to respond to these findings.   
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�7�K�H�U�H���L�V���F�O�H�D�U���H�Y�L�G�H�Q�F�H���R�I���L�Q�F�U�H�D�V�L�Q�J���S�U�R�E�O�H�P�V���Z�L�W�K���F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���D�Q�G���\�R�X�Q�J���S�H�R�S�O�H�¶�V��
mental health and he discussed many of the things influencing their lives that we 
might be able to have a positive impact upon.  The Synod agreed to: 

�x Take note of the issues raised and actions agreed and report back to deanery 
synods 

�x Recognise and affirm the work of T�K�H���&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V���6�R�F�L�H�W�\ 
 

Social Justice Report    

Colin Brady, Social Justice Programme Manager, reported on the achievements of 
2017 which had focussed on the themes of food, finance, the environment and 
sanctuary.  Work continued towards the aim of achieving Eco-Diocese status and he 
encouraged parishes to sign up for and engage with the Eco-Church scheme. 

Irwin Buchanan, the Company Secretary of the International Care Network (ICN), an 
independent faith-based charity supporting refugees and asylum seekers in Dorset, 
addressed the synod.  The conflict in Syria is a major driver for the current influx of 
refugees.  There are currently about 3,000 refugees in the Bournemouth area.  He 
thanked local community groups and volunteers in Dorset and Wiltshire for all they 
do to help such people and to make them welcome.  ICN helps with a range of 
things needed by refugees arriving here, including advice and support, 
accommodation, English classes and a women and families programme.  It also 
provides support for unaccompanied seeker children (USC), with currently 30 being 
looked after.  Colin Brady thanked those local groups and churches which had 
already worked to provide houses for 12 refugee families totalling 50 adults and 
children.  There was a continuing need for more homes and he asked Synod 
members to get in touch with him if anyone could help. 

A number of young people from Christ Church in Creekmoor who had made a 
commitment to try to help refugees, challenged members of the Synod to consider 
what few items they might take with them if they themselves suddenly became 
refugees. 

�$�V���D���P�H�P�E�H�U���R�I���W�K�H���%�L�V�K�R�S�¶�V���&�R�X�Q�F�L�O���Z�K�L�F�K���V�H�W�V���W�K�H���D�J�H�Q�G�D���I�R�U���W�K�H���'�L�R�F�H�V�D�Q���6�\�Q�R�G��
and also a member of the Finance Committee, I am privileged to see the inner 
workings of the diocese.  In all of these business matters we work to the Diocesan 
Vision of Renewing Hope:  Pray, Serve, Grow. 

Derek Howshall 
Diocesan Synod Representative 
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FLOWER ARRANGERS  

At the beginning of the year our usual supplier of flowers closed down so new 
sources had to be found, and all though the flowers are delivered to me by courier 
they introduced a minimum fee of £100.00 for flowers plus V.A.T. and £20.00 
delivery charge, other companies are charging the same. 
 
A busy start to the year is the Mothering Sunday posies which increases each year, 
it is always encouraging when we have different members of the congregation 
helping to make them. We arranged flowers for x2 wedding blessings in the year 
apart from the usual festivals. 
 
Our September Afternoon Tea proved again to be a success and with the funds 
raised along with the money received  from the wedding blessing arrangements and 
donations in memory of loved ones at Christmas we are able to continue and I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has helped and donated in 
any way.  We are truly blessed and thank God. 
 
Ann Jones 
               

LIGHTHOUSE CLUB  
 
PRAISE �± Give thanks for the continued steady attendance of an average of 45 
people. Several of our friends have passed away over the last year or gone into 
nursing homes but we have also had a number of new members.  Several of our 
new friends have joined us as a result of the fliers in the Beacon Cafe. Three local 
nursing homes bring clients to the club using their own mini-buses. 
 
Various people from our congregation provide the ten-�P�L�Q�X�W�H���³�*�R�G���0�D�W�W�H�U�V�´���V�O�R�W����
Our friends have gone home with a gift at Easter, Harvest and Christmas. We 
continue to enjoy homemade cakes each month.  Our  Christmas outing was well 
�D�W�W�H�Q�G�H�G���Z�K�H�Q���Z�H���Z�H�Q�W���W�R���W�K�H���³�&�O�L�I�I�K�D�Q�J�H�U���5�H�V�W�D�X�U�D�Q�W�´���D�W���+�L�J�K�F�O�L�I�I�H�������2�X�U���V�X�P�P�H�U��
coach trip this year is going to The Haven Hotel at Sandbanks, having taken the 
�³�V�F�H�Q�L�F���U�R�X�W�H�´���I�R�O�O�R�Z�H�G���E�\���D���F�U�H�D�P���W�H�D�����7�K�H�U�H���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H�V���W�R���E�H���D���V�W�H�D�G�\���U�H�V�S�R�Q�V�H���I�R�U��
�³�V�P�D�O�O���F�R�L�Q�V�´���I�R�U���W�K�H���0�L�V�V�L�R�Q���:�D�W�H�U���3�U�R�M�H�F�W�����D���W�R�W�Dl of £300 has been sent)  and we 
�D�O�V�R���V�X�S�S�R�U�W���W�K�H���³�7�R�L�O�H�W���7�Z�L�Q�Q�L�Q�J�´���V�F�K�H�P�H�����������N�Q�L�W�W�H�G���E�O�D�Q�N�H�W�V���K�D�Y�H also been sent 
abroad. 
 
I would like to express my sincere thanks to the many volunteers (17) including 
drivers who support the efforts of the Lighthouse Club, not forgetting Mark Winham 
who sets up the tables and chairs. Many of the volunteers also share in the 
pastoral/befriending visiting. 
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PRAYER 
�����7�K�D�W���P�R�U�H���Y�R�O�X�Q�W�H�H�U�V���Z�L�O�O���E�H���D�E�O�H���W�R���I�L�Q�G���W�K�H���W�L�P�H���W�R���V�K�D�U�H���W�K�H���³�Y�L�V�L�W�L�Q�J�´ 
2. That God will speak to mor�H���S�H�R�S�O�H���Y�L�D���W�K�H���³�*�R�G���0�D�W�W�H�U�V�´���V�O�R�W�� 
 
GOAL  
To continue to reach out in to the community with God's love and compassion. 
 
Dianne Partridge 

               

MINISTRY IN WOOL 

 
Whatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord Jesus, 

giving thanks to God the Father through him. Colossians 3 v 17 
 
We began with a core of church members who enjoyed using their talents, and now, 
meeting in the Beacon Cafe,  we are able to provide a warm welcome for everyone 
to join us and cafe patrons can pop over to see what we are all about. We have 
projects, patterns and needles for new and experienced knitters of any age, we even 
have some children come in the holidays.  Our aim is to minister to each other 
beginning with conversations and there is always an opportunity  for a quiet  space 
for personal questions and concerns.  At the same time we  create items for varied 
projects at home and abroad as required.  Recently we have been able to forward 
knitted blankets to Burkina Faso, twiddle muffs for dem�H�Q�W�L�D���S�D�W�L�H�Q�W�V�����F�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�¶�V��
clothing for the women's refuge, warm items for the homeless, novelty and useful 
gifts for Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes, and prayer shawls for members of 
�6�W�����0�D�U�\�¶�V���Z�K�R��find it difficult to join us.  Prayer for the recipient, known or unknown, 
are woven into these gifts of love on behalf of the whole church family.  It is also a 
�M�R�\���W�R���V�H�H���S�H�R�S�O�H�¶�V���R�Z�Q���S�U�R�M�H�F�W�V���I�R�U���I�U�L�H�Q�G�V���D�Q�G���I�D�P�L�O�\�����X�Q�U�D�Y�H�O���W�K�H���P�\�V�W�H�U�L�H�V���R�I��
patterns and new stitches between us.  Any wool you may have in a cupboard can 
be used to create a blessing for someone else and we would be thankful for it.  
Please pray for continued good connections, and continued good direction to the 
right areas of need for our gifts.   
 
Anne Hansford 
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MISSION BOARD 

Throughout the year the Mission Board has seen a number of changes�² including a 
�F�K�D�Q�J�H���L�Q���W�K�H���µ�F�K�D�L�U�¶�������2�Q���E�H�K�D�O�I���R�I���W�K�H���0�L�V�V�L�R�Q�¶�V���%�R�D�U�G���D�Q�G���W�K�H���O�H�D�G�H�U�V�K�L�S���R�I���6�W��
�0�D�U�\�¶�V�����,���Z�R�X�O�G���O�L�N�H���W�R���U�H�F�R�U�G���P�\���W�K�D�Q�N�V���W�R���R�X�U���I�R�U�P�H�U���F�K�D�L�U�P�D�Q�����0�U���3�H�W�H�U���*�R�O�G�L�H����
and to other long-serving members of the team: Mrs Julia Reynolds and Mr Ron 
Bignell. THANK YOU! The Missions Team is pleased to welcome a new member: 
Mr Graham Paisley. Graham and Ruth Paisley have been keen supporters of the 
mission endeavours of the church for a number of years and were, themselves, 
participants on a short-term missions trip to India in 2017.  

Throughout the year St Marys has continued to offer both personal and financial 
support for the work of: Stephen & Tabitha Bell working with The European Christian 
Mission (ECM) in Zagreb and further afield, and Simon & Sue Morgan working with 
Mission Direct and Mission4Water in Uganda. In addition, St Marys regularly offers 
financial support for the work of: Release International, The Bible Society, Care and 
CPAS.  

Mission Support: �%�H�V�L�G�H�V���W�K�H���R�Q�J�R�L�Q�J���V�X�S�S�R�U�W���R�I���W�K�H���D�E�R�Y�H�����6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���L�V���S�O�H�D�V�H�G���W�R��
�R�I�I�H�U�����Z�K�H�U�H���D�S�S�U�R�S�U�L�D�W�H�����I�L�Q�D�Q�F�L�D�O���D�V�V�L�V�W�D�Q�F�H���W�R���W�K�R�V�H���J�R�L�Q�J���R�Q���µ�V�K�R�U�W-term-�P�L�V�V�L�R�Q�¶����
Throughout the year the church has been able to encourage a number of people 
who have given up time and money to support the work of various mission related 
activities in: The Dominican Republic, India, Kenya, Malawi, Uganda and Zimbabwe. 
�6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���K�D�V���D�O�V�R���E�H�H�Q���D�E�O�H���W�R���V�X�S�S�R�U�W���W�K�H���Z�R�U�N���R�I���R�W�K�H�U���D�J�H�Q�F�L�H�V���L�Q�G�L�Y�L�G�X�D�O�V��
working in Eastern Europe �D�Q�G���,�Q�G�L�D�����0�R�U�H�R�Y�H�U�����6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���K�D�V���K�D�G���W�K�H���S�U�L�Y�L�O�H�J�H���R�I��
offering financial support to other Mission Agencies, this includes the special 
�R�I�I�H�U�L�Q�J�V���W�D�N�H�Q���R�Q���µ�6�X�I�I�H�U�L�Q�J���&�K�X�U�F�K���6�X�Q�G�D�\�¶���D�Q�G���D�W���&�K�U�L�V�W�P�D�V�����$���%�L�J���7�K�D�Q�N���<�R�X���6�W��
Mary�¶�V���S�H�Rple for your generosity.  

Mission Strategy:  We continue to monitor�² both our missiology and our 
effectiveness in equipping the church for making Christ known both here in 
�)�H�U�Q�G�R�Z�Q�����Z�K�H�U�H���W�K�H���&�K�X�U�F�K�¶�V���P�L�V�V�L�R�Q radiates out from) and in the Nations�²
wherever the Holy Spirit leads.  

�³�$�Q�G���V�R���L�W���Z�D�V���Z�L�W�K���P�H�����E�U�R�W�K�H�U�V���D�Q�G���V�L�V�W�H�U�V�����:�K�H�Q���,���F�D�P�H���W�R���\�R�X�����,���G�L�G���Q�R�W���F�R�P�H��
with eloquence or human wisdom as I proclaimed to you the testimony about God. 
For I resolved to know nothing while I was with you except Jesus Christ and him 
crucified. I came to you in weakness with great fear and trembling. My message and 
my preaching were not with wise and persuasive words, but with a demonstration of 
�W�K�H���6�S�L�U�L�W�¶�V���S�R�Z�H�U�������������&�R�U�L�Q�W�K�L�D�Q�V��������-4  

Derek J. White  
Chair of Missions Board 
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MOTHERS UNION 

We meet monthly at St Mary's to worship in fellowship and plan our service to 
support families of all kinds in the UK and overseas. Our theme for 2017 was "Faith 
in Action". Our branch currently has twenty two members. We were sad that Josie 
Bushell, who attended meetings regularly, died in January this year, and three of our 
other members have been unwell for quite some time.  
 
Throughout the year we fundraise for various projects providing relief, literacy and 
life skills for families in need. Locally we support the Diocesan Women's Refuge for 
those suffering from domestic abuse. Our daily prayer calendar informs us of the 
problem that this form of abuse particularly poses in the eighty plus countries listed. 
Prayer and support is offered to the victims by MU members in their communities. 
We fundraise also to enable families referred to the MU who are in need of a holiday 
break. Our static holiday home (new last year) at Rockley Park, Poole, can be hired 
outside of school holiday times. 
 
Our branch has been helping as usual at several groups at St Mary's: Toddlers, G-
Force and at the Thursday Holy Communion service after which, with the help of 
friends, we provide some refreshments and we also lead prayers of intercession on 
a monthly basis at this service. In recent weeks, however, the poor health of some 
participating members has regrettably prevented their involvement.  
 
We entered a team in the "Bake Off" fundraising event for Soul Survivor - it was 
good to be part of such a well organized and fun-filled event.  
 
At our branch meetings our speakers included Rev. Everton McLeod, who spoke 
about his life history and the issues with which he had met; also Lynne Rees spoke 
on the spiritual, practical and emotional issues surrounding the establishment of her 
mission in Zimbabwe. Both speakers were engrossing, and as you can imagine, 
amusing in context too. We also learned much from Judy James, a long-term carer 
for her husband who had Alzheimer's Disease - how with love and sensitivity 
ongoing difficulties might be handled and challenging situations diffused. 
 
Our branch has appreciated the willing assistance of the Church Office team and of 
Mark Winham who faithfully sets up and clears our chairs and tables for our 
meetings. We have also valued closer ties with Diocesan and Deanery members. 
 
We look forward to the year ahead for its challenges and blessings. Our new theme 
is "In the footsteps of Mary Sumner", who founded the Mothers Union in 1876. Like 
her, we pray that we may be guided by God in how our love and service is needed 
and how it is received- and that we are given the ability to respond accordingly. 
Visitors are always welcome to our meetings. 
 
Rita Bretzke 
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OPEN DOORS 

The realisation came, when asked to write this report, that we have again had a 
blessed and wonderful time at Open Doors. 

�2�X�U���³�'�R�R�U�V�´���I�L�U�V�W���R�S�H�Q�H�G���V�R�P�H���\�H�D�U�V���D�J�R���D�Q�G���L�V���D���³�G�U�R�S���L�Q�´���R�X�W�U�H�D�F�K���P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\���I�R�U���W�K�H��
people of �)�H�U�Q�G�R�Z�Q���D�Q�G���P�H�P�E�H�U�V���R�I���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V�� 

Since Christmas our numbers have been increasing on a weekly basis, and I am 
happy to say we are achieving our goal set last year.  The atmosphere is happy and 
relaxed with plenty of chatter and laughter, with the love of Jesus shining through. 

We held our annual Carol Service in the church, singing all the well known carols, 
with Sarah and Ray speaking and leading and the music provided by Mike, this was 
followed in the hall with party lunch, all the guests received a goodie bag and 
Christmas card.  For the last week of the term we had another party lunch, which 
was followed by a sing along.  This was very much enjoyed and we received 
�U�H�T�X�H�V�W�V���³�W�R���G�R���L�W�´���D�J�D�L�Q�� 

We thank the Lord for each of our friends, those who have opened their hearts to 
Him, and those who are yet to reach out for His hand.  Please remember them in 
your prayers.  Also for all members of the team who with joy seek to serve their Lord 
through serving all our friends at Open Doors. 

The goal for the forthcoming year will be to continue to see an increase in numbers 
of people from within the community of Ferndown coming to Open Doors, and that 
many of them will give their lives to Jesus.  So please spread the word, Monday 
morning 11.30 �± 1.30 is the place to be especially if you are lonely.  You will find 
friendship, food, laughter and the love of JESUS. 

Recently these comments were made to me, the first one from a member who had 
been very un�Z�H�O�O���³this is better than any tonic�����,���I�H�H�O���V�R���K�D�S�S�\�´�����D�Q�G���³�,���Z�D�V���I�H�H�O�L�Q�J���D�O�O��
alone until I got here �± faces �D�U�H���V�R���I�X�O�O���R�I���O�R�Y�H�´��  

Adele Pirrie 
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PASTORAL CARE  

Praise  

When I was asked to take on the role of Pastoral Care Coordinator in February 2017 
I prayed about the request and asked God for guidance. That evening I was 
attending a theology Course at Salisbury College. The first book I opened on 
Pastoral Care read, �³�*�R�G���G�R�H�V�Q�¶�W���O�R�R�N���D�W���\�R�X�U���G�H�J�U�H�H�V���R�U���G�L�S�O�R�P�D�V���K�H���O�R�R�N�V���D�W���\�R�X�U��
�V�F�D�U�V�´. I have many. I willingly took up the role as I am blessed to have marvellous 
support.  

In the last twelve months the team has increased to 27 members and I thank God 
for every one of them. For their love, commitment and encouragement that they 
show.  

�,�I���S�H�R�S�O�H���D�U�H���L�Q�I�L�U�P���D�Q�G���X�Q�D�E�O�H���W�R���J�H�W���W�R���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���Z�H���W�D�N�H���W�K�H���&�K�X�U�F�K���W�R���W�K�H�P�� 
Visiting, praying, taking Communion to their homes, hospitals and nursing homes. 

We meet up with people in the Beacon Café and other outlets, wherever they feel 
comfortable.  This ensures they feel remembered, valued and encouraged, instilling 
a continued sense of belonging to the church family. 

The team also provide additional help to home groups to support their members, 
Open Doors, The Lighthouse and other outreach Ministries. 

Prayer   

Our prayer is that we are consistently sensitive to the voice of the Holy Spirit in how 
we operate and that we continue to act with clarity, wisdom and discernment. 

 We pray that the Lord may call others to consider this ministry. 

God created, Jesus gave us the Covenant and the Holy Spirit convicts. We are 
called to love and reach out to our fellow man. As a "sending out church" we need 
your continued prayer over us all. 

Goal  

Our goal is to allow Jesus to shine through us as we reach out in love and hope 
within our own church and the community. If you know of anyone who is ill, lost or 
lonely and would appreciate contact from the Pastoral Care team please inform me 
or the Office Staff. Details are in the welcome sheet. It is a honour and privilege to 
humbly serve. 

Lynne Rees  
Pastoral Ministry Coordinator 
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PRAYER MINISTRY 

We took over the role of prayer ministry team co-ordinators at Easter last year. In 
May we gave an open invitation to a breakfast at which the vision and goals for 
prayer ministry were set out. 

�7�K�H���W�H�U�P���µ�S�U�D�\�H�U���P�L�Q�L�V�W�U�\�¶���P�H�D�Q�V��different things to different people depending on 
their background and tradition. Our role as prayer ministers is to come alongside an 
enquirer with empathy, and to serve them by listening to their need in a non-
judgemental way, and praying as the Holy Spirit inspires. We cannot rely on our own 
knowledge or experience for each person is unique to Father God. We pray in the 
name of Jesus, and for his glory, by the power of the Holy Spirit, using the gifts of 
the Holy Spirit. The team is there to offer prayer ministry, not counselling: to 
empathise and not sympathise. Over the year we have held six team gatherings. 
These are to encourage a team identity, for learning together and encouraging each 
other. In January this year we invited Bob Payne, from The Lantern Church, to 
support the team with bible teaching. Bob is a retired vicar, experienced in raising up 
prayer ministry teams using the healing prayer model. That meeting was open to the 
whole church, the next open meeting will be in May. 

Praise �± new members have joined the team; we have seen people comforted, 
�K�H�D�O�H�G���D�Q�G���E�O�H�V�V�H�G���D�V���W�K�H�\���K�D�Y�H���E�H�H�Q���P�L�Q�L�V�W�H�U�H�G���W�R���E�\���W�K�H���+�R�O�\���6�S�L�U�L�W���L�Q���-�H�V�X�V�¶��
name. 

Prayer �± for more people to come forward to serve in this way; that we will 
experience a greater outpouring of th�H���+�R�O�\���6�S�L�U�L�W���D�W���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���D�V���W�K�H���:�R�U�G���R�I���*�R�G���L�V��
preached. 

Goal �± to encourage many in the church congregation to be confident in using a 
�K�H�D�O�L�Q�J���S�U�D�\�H�U���P�R�G�H�O���W�R���µ�V�H�W���W�K�H���F�D�S�W�L�Y�H�V���I�U�H�H�¶���I�U�R�P���V�L�F�N�Q�H�V�V���D�Q�G���R�S�S�U�H�V�V�L�R�Q���L�Q��
�-�H�V�X�V�¶���Q�D�P�H���D�Q�G���I�R�U���K�L�V���J�O�R�U�\�� 

Roger and Abbie Wearn 

               

PROPERTY, FABRIC AND GROUNDS MAINTENANCE  
 
This year has been another busy one for the Old Duffers team.  They have worked 
on several projects including the refurbishment of Venue 1, which involved the 
installation of new carpet, doors and blinds, and more recently of the Spring Room, 
which is due for completion for the summer.  Other work undertaken included 
installing wooden posts around car park and grounds, boarding up organ loft to  
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prevent draughts and spreading chippings underneath the rhododendron.  Thanks 
go to all those involved with these and other projects throughout the year. 

Thanks also go to David Scholes and John Utting for all the regular maintenance 
tasks they continue to do, including weekly lighting, general church grounds and 
buildings checks.   

Thanks go to Alan Geering for the work he has done making improvements to the 
Church to Cafe AV link system and installing new spotlight control unit in Church. 

Thanks also to Hugh Rossiter for fitting the acoustic panels in the foyer. 

There was installation of drainage to hall corridor, connecting the cafe waste water 
directly to the drain system, completed by JM Scully in August.  

Following service and repairs to the kitchen dishwasher it was replaced with a new 
one in January and is in regular use and working well. 

New fire doors were installed to the rear of the hall. 

The annual servicing and inspection of heating and kitchen air conditioning, fire 
alarm and detection systems and kitchen and cafe equipment were done.  There 
were also inspections of church and hall electrical installation, lightning protection 
system and tree condition. 

The lawn mower had a service and has required some further maintenance this year 
but regular grass cutting was maintained. 

Praise God - For having so many people willing to spend their time helping with the 
many aspects of maintaining the Church grounds and fabric.   

Prayer Needs - That we continue to have enough volunteers to help with regular 
grounds and fabric maintenance. 

That the Quinquennial report does not highlight any major issues. 

Goal -The main goal is to keep the Church fabric and grounds well maintained and 
finish the ongoing projects so that the Church can be used for all of the regular 
Church activities.  

 
Stewart Petrie 
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SAFEGUARDING 

Praise  
�,�V�D�L�D�K�����������³W�K�R���V�K�D�O�O���,���V�H�Q�G�"���$�Q�G���Z�K�R���Z�L�O�O���J�R���I�R�U���X�V�"�´ 
�,���S�U�D�L�V�H���*�R�G���I�R�U���J�L�Y�L�Q�J���P�H���W�K�L�V���R�S�S�R�U�W�X�Q�L�W�\���W�R���V�H�U�Y�H���+�L�P���W�K�U�R�X�J�K���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���L�Q���W�K�L�V��
ministry of Safeguarding, to volunteer for service and to work with other members of 
the church team to make our church a safe place for all. 
 
This year I have continued to work through the Safer Recruitment Process with new 
volunteers and ministry leaders. I delivered a further two C1 Foundation 
Safeguarding Modules at St �0�D�U�\�¶�V, in the autumn. There was a good turnout at 
both. These two workshops were advertised by the Diocese so that other churches 
could attend also. 
 
In November, I attended a workshop in Dorchester about Responding well to 
Domestic Abuse. It has been identified that all those who work in the church, 
whether in a paid capacity or in a volunteer role are informed and equipped to listen 
and offer the most appropriate care. They must be prepared and educated about 
what domestic abuse is and have the knowledge of how to recognise abuse and to 
know what to do if they become aware of it taking place. 
 
I produced a report for the PCC and have recommended that a policy statement is 
developed. 
 
Prayer  
In �6�L�P�R�Q���*�X�L�O�O�H�E�D�X�G�¶�V���µ�&�K�R�R�V�H���/�L�I�H�����������5�H�D�G�L�Q�J�V���I�R�U���5�D�G�L�F�D�O���'�L�V�F�L�S�O�H�V�¶, he states 
�³�$�Q�G���L�Q���W�K�H���S�K�\�V�L�F�D�O���D�E�V�H�Q�F�H���R�I���-�H�V�X�V�����K�H���J�L�Y�H�V���X�V���W�K�H���S�U�L�Y�L�O�H�J�H���D�Q�G���U�H�V�S�R�Q�V�L�E�L�O�L�W�\���W�R��
be his hands and feet in our broken world, to incarnate his message of love, 
acceptance, mercy and sacrifice.  
 
I pray that through our work in the church we can rescue those that have gone 
through pain and suffering and help them to come to Jesus through His love. 
 
Goal  
In a�Q�R�W�K�H�U���R�I���6�L�P�R�Q���*�X�L�O�O�H�E�D�X�G�¶�V���U�H�D�G�L�Q�J�V, �+�H���V�W�D�W�H�V�����³�,�W���Z�L�O�O���P�H�D�Q���V�W�D�Q�G�L�Q�J���I�L�U�P���R�Q��
the promises of God then launching out into the �S�X�U�S�R�V�H�V���R�I���*�R�G�´�� 
 
My goal this coming year will be to ensure that we continue to learn and develop our 
strategies; we should not rest on our laurels, we should be forever vigilant and 
continue to seek ways to improve. 
 

Diane Newton 
Parish Safeguarding Representative 
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TECHNICAL & AV REPORT 

During 2017 a new vision switcher was installed in the church and new radio 
microphones have been installed in the hall to replace failed units. 

The permanent vision link from the Church to the cafe was completed just in time for 
Christmas; we can now use the cafe as an overflow when the church is full.  

The signage monitors in the cafe and foyer are now set-up and displaying wonderful 
(thanks media team) pictures of church life and invitations to services.  

New cabling was installed to link Venue 1, The Spring and the hall to the network 
and television systems. 
 
2018 Planned Works:   

�x Install new wiring in the church and hall to improve reliability of the current 
systems and provide for the quick installation of future systems. 
 

�x Install new lights in the church to improve the lighting condition and greatly 
reduce our energy usage. 
 

�x Improve hall sound equipment and carry out training for Hungry/Breakfast 
Church. 
 

2018 Challenges:  
 
The Church vision system is getting old and some equipment is already way beyond 
its expected lifespan. 
 
How you can help: 
Pray for everyone involved in Sound and Vision and IT. Pray for more volunteers. 
Report any problems you notice with any technical system to the office - if it's not 
reported we don't know it needs fixing. 

Alan Geering 
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WELCOME TEAM 

�,�¶�P���V�X�U�H���,���F�D�Q���V�S�H�D�N���I�R�U���W�K�H���Z�K�R�O�H��of our team when I say that it is our pleasure to 
welcome people �W�R���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V�����,�Q���W�K�L�V���V�P�D�O�O���Z�D�\���Z�H��try to demonstrate the love of 
Jesus in action. This might be with a friendly greeting or welcoming smile, showing 
someone to their seat, giving out welcome sheets or the Spotlight magazine or 
providing large-print hymn sheets. The team also serves in other ways such as 
taking the offering and counting and recording the collections and preparing for 
services.  

To extend this welcome we hold regular welcome events for newcomers. The most 
recent was an afternoon tea in February attended by eleven people. A �3�O�R�X�J�K�P�D�Q�¶�V��
Lunch event is planned for Saturday 9 June.  

Thank you to all the team who faithfully serve month by month and take on 
additional duties at Christmas and other special services. 

If you enjoy meeting people and feel that you might like to join our team especially at 
the 9am service, please come and have a chat with me. 

We would value your prayers for us - that we might be encouraged, strengthened 
and discerning. 

Diane French 
Welcome Coordinator 

 

Welcome Team 

Ray & Marjorie Alexander,  Sue Davis, Margaret Harris, Lynn Harvey, Rosemary 
Hearn, Val Hewson, Bob Martin, Rita Stubbs, Mark Winham, Rachel and Geoff 
Noel, Pam Butler, Shirley & John Bond, Sylvia & Rob Broadley, Aaron Dwyer, John 
& Lynne Ewins, Bill & Miriam Filer, Diane & Paul French, Alison Hartley, Valerie 
Rossiter, Pat Van de Poll, Adele Pirrie, Chris Robertson, Karen Scarfe,  Zenaida 
Chabala, June & Howard Lewis, David & Catherine Beater, Neil & Tricia Sharman 
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WORSHIP 

We thank God that we are able to offer a wide range of styles and forms of worship 
�Z�K�L�F�K���U�H�I�O�H�F�W���W�K�H���Z�L�G�H���U�D�Q�J�H���R�I���S�H�R�S�O�H���Z�K�R���F�R�P�H���W�R���6�W���0�D�U�\�¶�V���R�Q���6�X�Q�G�D�\�V���D�Q�G��
throughout the week. 
 
Musical worship on Sundays is serviced by our regular bands led my Alan Field, 
Sarah Borowski and myself at Breakfast Church, 10.45 and Hungry (plus Paul 
Newlin) and Margaret Fromow, Liz le Rossignol, Valerie Rossiter, Paul Newlin and 
myself lead at 9am. The worship team continue to meet every Wednesday evening 
to worship together, learn new songs and work on various aspects of worship, 
including the technical side. Chris Rees regularly attends these sessions and 
rehearsals which makes a massive difference to getting the sound right on a 
Sunday. 
 
�7�K�H���W�\�S�L�F�D�O�O�\���µ�E�L�J�¶���V�H�U�Y�L�F�H�V�����&�K�U�L�V�W�P�D�V���D�Q�G���(�D�V�W�H�U�����V�H�H�P���W�R���K�D�Y�H���Z�R�U�N�H�G���Z�H�O�O���R�Y�H�U��
the last year. At the carols by candlelight services we experimented with mixing 
some of the readings with music and responsive worship. This really helped with the 
flow of the service and with helping people move beyond the idea that we are just 
telling the Christmas story - rather that this is something that demands a response 
�D�Q�G���W�K�D�W���L�W�¶�V���V�R�P�H�W�K�L�Q�J���W�K�H�\���F�D�Q���L�Q�W�H�U�D�F�W���Z�L�W�K�����D�V���R�S�S�R�V�H�G���Wo be passive. 
 
Christmas also offered the opportunity to engage in worship with the wider 
community, outside of the Sunday services. We welcome a variety of community 
groups to church, including the Gateway Club, Open Doors, the civic carol service 
and the Guides - for a very lively service which kept the band on our toes! 
 
The tech side worked well (give or take some software/laptop issues). Alan Geering 
installed a system that allows us to relay the sound and vision to the Beacon Cafe 
so we can have an 
overflow for big services, and as part of the crèche on Sundays, people can still 
listen to what is going on in the service even if they are out in the cafe. 
 
We have hosted various worship events as well, such as the bonfire worship night - 
which was a great way to get all ages worshiping together as well as bringing in 
people from the community. We also run evenings of worship, sometimes as stand 
alone events and also as part of weeks of prayer such as Thy Kingdom Come. 
 
Over the last year I have been regularly involved in leading worship at some of the 
care homes in Ferndown - at Christmas taking in teams of musicians and singers to 
help with carol services but also on a monthly basis for the communion services at 
Fairlawn and Homelands. We are in the process of developing a hymn book we can 
use in all the care homes we visit in Ferndown. 
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It is always the challenge to try and find people who can lead worship or to identify 
people who have the potential to lead worship. Over the last year we have lost 3 
people we had invested in with regard to leading due to moving away from the area 
�D�Q�G���P�R�Y�L�Q�J���F�K�X�U�F�K���D�Q�G���Z�H���K�D�Y�H�Q�¶�W���\�H�W���E�H�H�Q���D�E�O�H���W�R���U�H�S�O�D�F�H���W�K�H�P�����:�H���K�D�Y�H���D���Y�H�U�\��
reliable and committed worship team who serve us faithfully week on week, singing, 
playing instruments, running sound and vision but we are always looking for people 
who can help us on our journey of worship as a church. 
 
We are blessed to have a very musical youth group and over the last year we have 
began integrating them regularly into the worship team. I am hoping to take a group 
in June to the Soul Survivor worship conference. We have a range of expertise in 
our youth group who offer skills in computing, sound and vision, production and 
�Y�L�G�H�R�J�U�D�S�K�\���Z�K�L�F�K���,���Z�R�X�O�G���O�R�Y�H���I�R�U���X�V���W�R���E�H���D�E�O�H���W�R���X�V�H�����,�W�¶�V���Lmportant our young 
people can not only be involved in church leadership in the future but also now - 
�K�H�O�S�L�Q�J���W�R���L�Q�I�O�X�H�Q�F�H���D�Q�G���V�K�D�S�H���W�K�H���Z�D�\���Z�H���µ�G�R���F�K�X�U�F�K�¶�����D�V���7�K�H���&�K�X�U�F�K���I�D�F�H�V���W�K�H��
�F�K�D�O�O�H�Q�J�H���R�I���H�Q�J�D�J�L�Q�J���Z�L�W�K���D�Q���H�Y�H�U�P�R�U�H���µ�X�Q�F�K�X�U�F�K�H�G�¶���V�R�F�L�H�W�\�� 
 
We will also be running a series of workshops for guitarists, keys & synth players, 
drummers and vocalists - at one level to work with our current team to develop the 
skills and ability they already have, but at another level looking to bring in those not 
currently involved in our worship team. 
 
We praise God for his goodness and the way he has been leading us and teaching 
us about worship as a church family. 
 
 
Mike Orman 
Worship Pastor 
 

 


